
E-News for Sunday, February 10, 2019 

5th Sunday after Epiphany 

Upcoming Week 

Wednesday 
2/6 

6:15 p.m. Adult Choir Practice 
7:15 p.m. Bell Choir Practice 

Thursday 
2/7 

10:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. Quilt Group 
11:00 a.m. Mutual Ministry 

Friday 
2/8 

10:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. Kindermusik (Rental) 

Saturday 
2/9 

9:00 a.m.-12:00 p.m. Kindermusik (Rental) 

Sunday 
2/10 

11:30 a.m. Worship & Music Committee Meeting 
3:30-7:30 p.m. St. Timothy Worship Service (Rental) 

Monday 
2/11 

6:00 p.m. Finance Committee Meeting 

Tuesday 
2/12 

9:30-11:30 a.m. PCAVT (Rental) 
6:00-9:00 p.m. NunnΩs MenΩs Group (Rental) 
6:00 p.m. Property Committee Meeting 

Wednesday 
2/13 

9:30 a.m.-3:00 p.m. Embroidery Guild (Rental) 
6:15 p.m. Adult Choir Practice 
7:15 p.m. Bell Choir Practice 

View long-range calendar here: http://alcvt.org/calendar.html 
Need to add something? Call or email: 862-8866 or church.office@alcvt.org. 

Upcoming Birthdays 
 

2/9 Bob Hanson 
2/9 Valerie Rittershausen 

2/11 Gene Heyerdahl 
2/12 Sam Schroeter 

2/15 Jim Wilhite 
2/16 Bekki Earp 
2/18 Bill Valliere 

2/19 Robert Wilhite 
2/20 Jack and Ben Tylenda 

2/21 Ronald Uttecht 
2/22 Stephen Wisloski, Will Fry 

2/23 Karen Martin, Meghan Kimball 

95 Allen Road, South Burlington, VT 05403 

(802) 862-8866 

Service This Week 
 

Worship Participants 
Pastor: Rev. Dr. Nancy Wright 
Temple Talk: Gary Pittman 
Liturgical Assistant: Lucy Beck 
Altar Guild: Lucy Beck 
Lector: Beth Dreibelbis 
Communion Assistant: Bob Furst 
Organist: Ann Gnagey 
Greeters: Donna & Gary Pittman 
Ushers: Richard Butz & Jake Hansen 
Counters: France Leblanc & Cheryl Couillard 
Coffee Hour: The Pittmans 

Readings 
Isaiah 6:1-8 
Psalm 138 
1 Corinthians 15:1-11 
Luke 5:1-11 

From the Congregational Meeting 

As requested here are the slides presented during the meeting: 

PHOTOS 

METRICS 

2019 BUDGET PROCESS 

http://alcvt.org/calendar.html
http://alcvt.org/docs/congomeetingslideshowPDF.pdf
http://alcvt.org/docs/ALC_2019%20BudgetProposal_2018Highlights-012619PDF.pdf
http://alcvt.org/docs/ALC%202019%20Budget%20Process%20for%20Congregation%20Vote%20v12319PDF.pdf


PastorΩs Message 

Dear Ascension Sisters and Brothers, 

The phrase άBeing disciples of abundanceέ came to me as I studied the scriptures for this Sunday. 

The Gospel story this Sunday (Luke 5:1-11) combines a miraculous catch of fish with a calling to the disciples to άfish 
for people.έ The story brings to mind the abundance of the sea, as Jesus says to Simon, άPut out into the deep water 
and let down your nets for a catch.έ The phrase άdeep waterέ inspires several reflections.  

A meditation teacher I once had said to our meditation group that for him άdeep waterέ pointed to the depths of 
meditative prayer.  I have kept that in mind as I meditate each morning. 

The phrase άdeep waterέ also conjures mysteries and expanses of GodΩs beautiful, still abundant creation. The 
mysteries of the sea are vastly unexplored. What is the meaning of the call of the whales to one another, made so 
mysterious as they are blended into saxophonist solos by the composer Paul Winter?  

άDeep waterέ also initiates in me a sadness as the fact that the seas have been so depleted of fish by water pollution 
and overfishing that at least a third of the worldΩs fish stocks are over exploited. The situation is especially difficult in 
the deep seas, where άunlike shallow-water species, deep-sea species are often slow-growing, long-lived, Ψlow 
productivityΩ species that are highly vulnerable to depletion.έ (from www.savethehighseas.org). Did you know that a 
filet of Orange Roughy at the store may be 50 years old? 

Finally, being disciples of Jesus Christ means we serve a Lord of abundance. Jesus said, άI came that they may have life 
and life abundantly.έ (John 10:10) Discipleship of Jesus then inspires us to celebrate abundance, join with others to 
restore abundance wherever it is in decline, and foster justice for a shared abundance so that all GodΩs creatures 
receive GodΩs abundant grace.  

Blessings, Pr. Nancy 

P.S. This Sunday, Gary Pittman will give a Temple Talk about his creation of the beautiful baptismal font, which he 
gifted to Ascension. Here is a link to the explanation of the font: Eight Pointed Star 

Sunday School News 

ChildrenΩs Sunday School and Confirmation 

Join us at 9:00 a.m. for Sunday School in the ChildrenΩs Wing! Classes will break off into classrooms after a brief 
welcome.  

This week is a special Sunday, where we celebrate love. IΩd love a few extra hands for some of our craft stations. 
Please let me know if youΩd like to help out! IΩm especially looking for at least one adult who is willing to man the 

From the Council President 

Thanks to all who worked to make our annual lutefisk dinner a success, particularly Jake for his delicious lutefisk-like 
no other. And, thanks to those who donated almost $1,000 to our meal packaging fund. Our goal, by September 22, is 
$3480 so we are on our way. Look for our Why did the chicken cross the aisle?, barbecue fund raiser this summer. 

Workers invited: most of our events, such as the lutefisk dinner, are staffed by our older members, and we are 
concerned that younger members feel they are not welcome to participate. Nothing could be farther from the truth. 
It is true that we have a great time setting up the night before and then going out to dinner for a burger and beer. And 
we even have fun putting out the food and cleaning up. Working together brings us closer and weΩd like to encourage 
younger, or newer members to join us in the fun and fellowship. 

Richard Butz, Council President 

http://www.savethehighseas.org
http://alcvt.org/docs/8%20Pointed%20Star.pdf


HARK! Important News  

Ascension Is ΨRaising the BarΩ 

Over the past two Sundays at Ascension, you have heard from the Church Council and the Finance and Stewardship 

Committees about the programs at Ascension that need your support to continue to thrive. During his temple talk last 

Sunday, Stewardship Chairman Erik Breiland emphasized how we need to pull together to άraise the barέ with our 

giving, by 8% or as we are able, to reduce an ongoing budget deficit. 

Many of you received (or will soon receive) a confidential and personal reminder from our Financial Secretary Gene 

Heyerdahl, stating what you have pledged or have regularly given to the church. Along with that reminder is the 

opportunity to increase your financial commitment to Ascension and its commitment to GodΩs work. You can place 

the enclosed envelope, addressed to Gene and confidential, in the offering plate or return it to the church office.   

If you have already responded and are άraising the bar,έ thank you. If you can make that new commitment of support, 

please do.   

-AscensionΩs Stewardship Committee 

Good Food and Fellowship Make Scandinavian Dinner a Success! 

On February 2, 2019, the aroma of lutefisk (uff da!), expertly prepared by Jake Hansen, wafted through Ascension at 
the Seventh Annual Scandinavian Dinner. Some 55 diners lined up eagerly—some with a bit more trepidation than 
others!—for the smorgasbord of Scandinavian delicacies laid before them. After dinner emcee Marcia Gustafson led 
us through a program that included not only reminiscences of Scandinavian foods and Ole and Lena jokes but also 
innovative suggestions for how to prepare (and then dispose of) lutefisk. A dinner prayer was offered in Norwegian, 
while Pastor Nancy gave the blessing in English. Along with good food, fellowship, and several tons of laughter, the 
dinner provided the opportunity to raise funds for AscensionΩs forthcoming meal packaging event. Thanks to the 

cookie decorating table. We will have plenty of opportunities to make treats and gifts to keep and to share to help 
share the good news of GodΩs love. IΩm looking forward to the festivities! We will also have a breakfast that morning, 
so come hungry!  

Questions? Contact Jessica, jessica.l.summer@gmail.com  or 828-612-3899  

Confirmation Class 

We will continue in studying LutherΩs Small Catechism.  

Sunday Conversations over Coffee 

Ascension is committed to helping parents support their children by encouraging communication with each other 
during the Sunday school hour. On Sundays, parents who bring their children to Sunday school and are not engaged in 
teaching are encouraged to meet with other parents in the church basement. Parents may bring children who are too 
young for Sunday school. Tables and chairs are always set up and a Keurig coffee pot and cups, etc. will always be 
available. We hope you will join with other parents on Sunday mornings anytime between 9:00 a.m. and 9:50 a.m. for 
informal conversations in the church basement. If you would like to join the email list for this class and get more info 
please email: Ruth.Barta@yahoo.com  

Adult Class 

There is a group that meets Sunday morning in the PastorΩs office, and we are looking for some company! We are 
very informal. We sometimes just share whatever is on people's minds, sometimes we share a book or idea. We meet 
at about 9:00 a.m., but come anytime! We need you! -Claire Anderson 

mailto:jessica.l.summer@gmail.com
mailto:Ruth.Barta@yahoo.com


generosity of everyone who contributed, we raised $888! Warm thanks to all who helped organize the dinner and to 
everyone who donated food and monetary gifts, including Thrivent. Mange tusen takk όάMany thousand thanksέύΗ  

Thank you from Pr. Nancy 

I didnΩt open all my gifts and cards until Candlemas, Feb. 2. Thank you to so many of you for your generosity! 
Blessings, Pr. Nancy 

 Parishioner Blog 

Jay and Barbara Fritsche are working for three months in Palestine. Their pilgrimage and ministry can be followed on 
their blog: Bfintheholyland.wordpress.com  

Hearing the Worship service—Including Announcements 

Ascension has hearing assisted devices for use during the service. Pls. ask an usher for any needed assistance in 
locating or using them (a sign in the narthex will indicate where you can obtain them). 

Visiting Parishioners 

Pastor Nancy regularly visits parishioners who need her, and encourages you to join! Current parishioners requesting 
a little company: 

¶ Anna Marie Mattson (Carter) is now living at 847 Pine Street and welcomes visitors. Phone 488-6084.  

Upcoming Events 

Images of Palestine: Occupation and Resistance 

As part of a mini-series focusing on issues facing our sister congregation--Christmas Lutheran Church in Bethlehem, 
Palestine--the Social Action Committee invites everyone to stay following coffee hour on Sunday, February 10, for the 
presentation "Images of Palestine: Occupation and Resistance" by Laurie Gagne. 

What is the reality of Palestinian life under the Israeli occupation? How are ordinary Palestinians maintaining their 
dignity in the face of constant oppression? Laurie Gagne visited the West Bank for a month last summer with the 
Meta Peace Team, a protective presence in farming villages, Bedouin communities, and PalestineΩs beautiful cities. In 
her 45-minute presentation, she will share slides and stories from her trip, demonstrating the importance of 
resistance and the many forms it takes. 

Laurie Gagne, Ph.D., taught Peace and Justice and was Director of the Edmundite Center for Peace and Justice at St. 
MichaelΩs College for many years. Now retired, she is Adjunct Professor in the Peace and Justice Minor and has 
recently edited a book on philosopher/mystic Simone Weil.  As an activist, she has served on unarmed peacekeeping 
teams in the U.S. as well as Palestine and is chair of the Board of Directors of the Vermont Ibutwa Initiative, which 
assists survivors of rape in the Democratic Republic of Congo 

άPeople and Places of the Holy Land – Then and Nowέ 

The Social Action Committee invites you to άPeople and Places of the Holy Land – Then and Nowέ 

On February 17th (was originally scheduled for January 20, but has been rescheduled due to weather), after worship, 
Dan and Jan Steinbauer (members of Good Shepherd, Jericho) will share photos and stories from their travels in 
November 2017 to Israel, the Palestinian Territories, and Jordan as part of the New England Synod trip to our 
companion synod, the Evangelical Lutheran Church of the Holy Land and Jordan. 

Come for an informative discussion -- weΩll talk about: 

¶ Biblical sites where Jesus walked (focusing on Advent/Christmas sites for this presentation), and stories shared by 
the άliving stonesέ – the people of God 

http://bfintheholyland.wordpress.com/


¶ the ministry of our sister Palestinian Christian churches 

¶ and the challenges faced by these Arab people in a land controlled by the Israeli government.  

Lecture Series Around Town 

Here you will find information on various lecture series being offered locally! 

Racism in America and Why We Should Care: How far have we come as Americans in confronting racism? This is a 
topic that remains so insidious, intimidating and painful that we prefer not to talk about it in public for fear of what 
we might say or reveal, or how others might see or treat us.  

Where? Good Shepherd Lutheran Church 

2019 dates: 2/12, 3/12, 4/9, 5/7 

CLICK HERE for more information. 

Literature Discussion Series: You are invited to participate in important discussions on contemporary topics rooted in 
key American literature.  

Where? Trinity Episcopal Church 

2019 dates: 2/7, 2/21 

CLICK HERE for more information. 

http://alcvt.org/docs/Racism%20in%20America.pdf
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1JOD6N1WT0Pmko87H30fxfINNxQpXpyj3/view

